

July 30, 2006

LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION

To Whom It May Concern: 

Mr. A. Safrullah (a.k.a. Roell Sanre) has asked that I prepare this letter of recommendation to support his application for a research fellowship program. I do so with great enthusiasm.

I first met with Mr. Roell Sanre in 1975 - more than 30 years ago - when I was just admitted as a freshman at Bandung Institute of Technology (ITB), the most prominent engineering, science and art higher-education institute in Indonesia.  I studied engineering, and Mr. Roell Sanre was a senior student studying art. Apparently we had mutual interests in cultural and social issues so that only natural we soon became close friends. We both involved in many student and campus activities, especially in student press and organizing cultural events in our campus. As a novice, I learnt a lot from him, and I regarded him as my mentor in student activism. Later on, he continued to be an activist, as well as a prolific writer and a freelance researcher, while I made my career as an academician in his hometown Makassar, South Sulawesi. For many years, we regularly met from time to time, and every time our encounters have been always filled with lengthy and deep discussions about varieties of social, cultural and other issues we shared our interests in.

When I came back from my study in the United States of America in 1995, I found Mr. Roell Sanre was busy organizing many cultural events in the South Sulawesi Art Council (DKSS) he chaired later in 2000. He was also a founding father of so many organizations of many kinds, including theater and performing art groups, non-government organizations (NGO), literature appreciation groups, educational foundations, etc. This indicated that he had high leadership skills. His international experiences included collaboration and cooperation with researchers, writers and activists from the neighboring countries to produce all kinds of publications, books, research reports, articles in scientific journals and newspaper columns. He attended and presented papers in all kinds of international, national and local seminars and symposiums related to social and cultural issues, art and literature. He is a man with a combination of very broad interest, long experience and open-mindedness. So I know exactly that he is an extremely qualified person to do any research program in literature, art, cultural and social studies.    

Mr. Roell Sanre recently told me that he has been planning to propose an in-depth study on the worldview to nationalism through literature. I have no doubt that this will be another masterpiece of his. Seems to me that this man has unbounded creativity. It becomes apparent that he always comes up with new ideas. 

I have been so thoroughly impressed by Mr. Roell Sanre’s competence and long experience in his field. He has shown a very high motivation to do whatever research program he has planned to do, so that I wholeheartedly and strongly recommend him for any opportunity to participate and contribute to the program. I strongly believe that after given an opportunity to do a research program, Mr. Roell Sanre will surely come back to our country as a very qualified person, as indicated very clearly by his past experience.

Should you wish any further information, please feel free to contact me, and I will be more than happy to respond to your inquiries.

With kindest regards,

H. Rhiza S. Sadjad, Ir., M.S.E.E , Ph.D.












 



